Cassa’s email for May 2017

Dear All, 

As the lovely Ruth said to me earlier today what a beautiful time of year it is and how lucky are we to live in such a beautiful place as this. I hope you are enjoying this season as we move from Easter to Pentecost. I encourage you to get behind our Archbishop Justin's call to prayer to all of us through the 'Thy Kingdom Come' initiative during the week from 25th May (Ascension) to 4th June (Pentecost), please see: https://www.thykingdomcome.global for more information. 

Services in May
Sunday the 7th May will have an 8am traditional communion service with a homily exploring Jesus teaching in the parable of the Good Shepherd. The 10am service will be a Family Service with baptisms on the theme of Jesus parable of the wise and foolish builders. 

On the 14th May, our 8am service will look at John 14 and Jesus' claim to be 'the way, the truth and the life'. Our 10am Holy communion service is on the theme of Vocations and will give thanks for the ministry of our Licenced Lay Minister Linda as she moves to a different mode of ministry. 

Sunday 21st May will see the start of our new 'Digging into the Bible' series on the 3rd Sunday at both our 8am and 10am services. We will also be welcoming Beatrice and Isabelle Bentley into the church family at their baptism. 

Thursday 25th May is Ascension Day and there will be a Benefice Holy Communion service at Chalfont St Giles at 8pm.  The final Sunday of the month, the 28th, is the Sunday after Ascension and our 8am and 10am communion services will be on the theme of "Thy Kingdom Come'.

Alpha
Our three Alpha streams got off to a marvellous start this week with lots of people attending the groups on Tuesday and Friday. Please continue to pray for the course and remember its not too late to sign up or to invite your friends and neighbours. 

Friends of Holy Trinity Church and Community Fete
A small group of planners for our brand new church fete met this week and plans are starting to take shape. From this Sunday our team will be asking you to think about how you can support this event on Saturday 15th July, which aims to raise funds for Friends of Holy Trinity (which supports the church building) and provide a lovely event for our community, please look out for the information leaflet for ways you can help. 

New Mission Action Plan
Our new two year 'mission action plan' was agreed at the APCM. Two things I would like to highlight for you from it are the aims to: review our service pattern and explore the possibility of supporting a Syrian refugee family in our community. 

The wish to review our service pattern has come out of a few issues that seem to be coming up regularly:

· The 10am different types of services causes confusion, nobody knows which Sunday it is!!

· If you miss the 'type' (e.g. Family Service or Holy Communion) of 10am service you normally come to does that mean you miss church for weeks or months? Is there a way of resolving this?

· Are the times of our services right for people? Do we need to change them?

· Are there simple improvements that can be made? 

It is important to underline that this is a review, it does not mean that permanent changes will be made just that it would be good to explore together if improvements can be made. Also to let you know that I am very committed to a 'mixed mode' of church, where a variety of traditional and contemporary service styles are available so that we can all come to God in worship in ways that express our spiritualities and glorify God. 

In order to help us explore supporting a Syrian refugee family we will be having a speaker from the charity Churches for Refugees, once I know the date I will let you know. If you are interested in joining a group I will be setting up to take on this project do let me know. 

Gift for Linda
As you will know we are having a service of thanksgiving for Linda's ministry on the 14th May to mark her 70th birthday and move to permission to officiate (semi-retirement). Bev is organising a gift and card so please see her this Sunday or pop contributions into the vicarage. 

May your month be blessed by the presence of our Good Shepherd who longs for us to hear his voice and follow his way. 

Blessings, 
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